Rep. Jeff Irwin 53<sup>rd</sup> District State Capitol P.O. Box 30014 Lansing, MI 48909-7514

March 26, 2013

Dear Rep. Irwin,

Thank you for replying to my NOTICE, you are the only one that has addressed this very serious breach of our constitutional protection of rights that has been usurped by HLS. The NOTICE was sent to all of the Michigan Congress by email, postal mail, and was published in the Detroit Free Press under Announcements in print and online for a week.

I appreciate your taking the time to reply but I'm very disappointed, and disgusted with its content. This is not a Civil Liberties issue, this is a CONSTITUTIONAL PROTECTION ISSUE, and you along with ALL ELECTED officials took an OATH to support the Constitution and you are in office to REPRESENT THE PEOPLE and PROTECT OUR CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS.

It is not only your job, but your duty as well to defend the constitution which protects the rights of the people; this is first and foremost why you were ELECTED by the PEOPLE to the office you hold. You stated in your letter:

## "Unfortunately as a state representative I cannot directly influence federal policy."

I certainly understand this initial mindset, but as a state representative you can INFLUENCE STATE POLICY, and the reason you and the others have been "employed by the people via ELECTIONS" to the MICHIGAN CONGRESS. Perhaps this Amendment, which is the TENTH, will refresh your memory to where the power lies:

"The powers not delegated to the United States by the Constitution, nor prohibited by it to the States, are reserved to the States respectively, or to the people." AND if this isn't solid enough then the DECLARATION OF INDEPENDENCE is the "Enforcer."

When did the people of this state give power to HLS, and I will not refer to the US Customs and Border Patrol, because it is HOMELAND SECURITY that has made this land grab with total disregard of the Constitutional Protection of Rights belonging to the people. Also, when did the Michigan Congress alert the people about this nefarious act of HLS to give them a voice against it? We...the people are learning about this and other hidden tyrannical act against our God given rights, and we are not happy.

I will not be contacting anyone at the Federal level. This is a STATE issue to be dealt with at our state level according to do this for us and the people have to rise up to do it ourselves, then do we really need a Michigan Congress that isn't doing their duties for "We...the people?"

It would appear that our ELECTED CONGRESS has not been properly educated in the constitutionally protected rights of the people, and that the Constitution including the Bill of Rights is the FIRST LAW OF THE LAND THAT SUPERCEDES ALL OTHER LAWS AND/OR TREATIES. Let it also be known that any laws, statues, or codes that are implemented without full disclosure to the people are fraudulent and if they are in conflict with the constitution they are null and void.

I pray there are still at least a few honorable people in the Michigan Congress that will stand up for the people and restore our CONSTITUTION with the BILL OF RIGHTS. <u>You have the support of the people to do so</u>. In closing I would say to you sir and to others that may read this letter: Stand strong with firm Resolve for TRUTH and let your voice be heard for the people. It is time for all with honor to stand and fight this present darkness from the

foundation laid before us by our founders that knew the enemy well, and it is the same enemy today, as was, all those years ago.

In God Is Our Trust,

Bonnie Frownfelter [electronic signature needed for pdf – handwritten signature sent on original to Rep. Irwin – blue ink]
Bonnie Frownfelter ND (Naturopathy Doctorate)
www.michiganfreedejurestate.us/NOTICE.html